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God’s love knows no barriers.  St. Pascal’s...where all people matter. 
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FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK  

Testing the market for the sale of Ryan Field. Last week, the Parish Trustees 

(Jim Reisdorf and Kathy Humiston) and I sent a bulk mail letter to all registered 

households of our parish with an update about the potential sale of Monsignor 

John Ryan Field which is the 2.25 acres of land owned by our parish across    

White Bear Avenue from our church. Ryan Field has served as a ballfield, school 

playground, Christmas tree lot, and a location for dumping excess winter snow.    

It is currently the location of our Men's Club storage garage. We receive rental 

income from Mike's Auto on the northwest corner of the Ryan Field property, 

and after we pay yearly maintenance and taxes on the land, we earn about 

$15,000/year profit. In consultation with the Parish Council and Finance Council, 

the trustees and I believe this is an opportune time to work with Cushman and 

Wakefield Commercial Real Estate Brokers to test the market and find out if there 

are interested buyers of the land, what dollar amount they would offer us, and 

what they would do with the land. We do not have a buyer yet nor have we made 

a final decision to sell the land. From a wider perspective, our current mortgage 

balance was $2,982,378.11 as of August 31, 2022, and our current yearly mortgage 

payments are $269,533.00 which is 21% of our total yearly income. Paying down 

mortgage principal is one strategy that would make our parish financially stronger. 

If we sell Ryan Field, we have agreed with The Archdiocese of St. Paul and 

Minneapolis that the sale proceeds will be divided as follows: 10% will be kept by 

our parish for a maintenance reserve fund, 75% will go to Premier Bank to pay 

down mortgage principal, 9% will go to the Archdiocese for overdue general 

insurance payments for our parish, and 6% will go to Cushman and Wakefield for 

their fee. Last year, in October 2021, about 60 parishioners attended an open 

meeting in Brioschi Hall to discuss their ideas about the sale of Ryan Field. The 

parishioners at the meeting expressed an openness, although not universal 

agreement, to the idea of selling Ryan Field for a purpose that aligns with our 

parish mission, that helps our neighborhood, and which helps our parish 

financially. In January 2022, five parishioners of our Ryan Field Fact Finding 

Team met with our St. Paul City Councilmember, Jane Prince, and staff members 

from the City of St. Paul Planning and Development Office to discuss possible 

uses of Ryan Field from the City’s point of view. Ms. Prince and the staff 

members said there was a need for new housing at every economic level in         

St. Paul. As we work with Cushman and Wakefield in the weeks and months 

ahead, we will also work with parish leaders to bring about the best outcome. We 

will communicate regularly with the entire parish, and we will only move forward 

with a sale if it is deemed in the best interest of the parish.  Feel free to contact 

any of us with your questions or comments: john.mitchell@stpascals.org; 

james.reisdorf@stpascals.org; kmhumiston@gmail.com.  

At the October 4, 2022 meeting of the Parish Pastoral Council, the following 

topics were discussed: an update of the Tree Trench/Rain Garden project on the 

church parking lot, plans for implementation of the Archdiocesan Synod, plans 

for the Ryan Field property, and updates from active Parish groups and 

committees. Updates and minutes from prior meetings can be viewed at: 

stpascals.org/parish-council-notes.  Our Parish Council members are: Bill Brino, 

Jaci Bush, Colleen Cullen, Regina Head, Peter Hommes, Ann Karner, John 

Muggee, Carmen Alvarez Poppert, John Scanlon, Patrick Stuhl, and Vicky 

Westenhofer.   

God Bless You, 

Father John Mitchell 
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October 23, 2022 

 

A Road Map for 2024: Strategic Plan for the Church of St. Pascal Baylon, St. Paul, MN 

Background: During 2021-22, the Parish Pastoral Council updated the Strategic Plan that was created by the 

Parish Council in 2016 and then updated in 2020. The title of the updated Strategic Plan is “A Road Map for 

2024”.  

What’s next? In the coming weeks, a series of bulletin inserts will present the focus areas of the Strategic 

Plan. The full 10-page document can be found the kiosk in the Gathering Space and also on the Parish 

website at stpascals.org/parish-news. 

What are we asking you to do? Please read the Strategic Plan and discuss it with other parishioners and the 

committees where you serve in our parish. We ask our parish committees and staff members to read the Plan 

and discuss ways it can be incorporated into their ministry areas.  

 
 

The 8 Focus Areas of A Road Map for 2024  

1. Worship and Spirituality; 2. Hospitality and Community-Building; 3. Faith Formation; 4. Pastoral Care; 
5. Stewardship; 6. Social Justice and Caring; 7. Communication; 8. Facilities and Maintenance 
 
Social Justice and Caring - to cultivate and support a spirit of Christian discipleship among parishioners 
so that we fully support the Church’s seven themes of Catholic Social Teaching. These are:  

● Protecting the life and dignity of the human person  

● Call to Family, Community, and Participation  

● Human Rights and Responsibilities  

● Supporting the Poor and Vulnerable  

● Ensuring the Rights of Workers and the Dignity of Work  

● Solidarity with our Neighbors  

● Care for God’s Creation  
 

We carry out this mission by:  

● Providing ongoing formation about the Church’s themes of Catholic Social Teaching and how these 
can be applied in our communities  

● Engaging with our communities to support our Catholic Social Teachings by helping to respond to 
the material needs of our communities, working to support laws and regulations that equitably support 
us all, and providing education and training. 

● Communicating and evaluating the caring projects to which the parish to which we have committed 
and to which we may commit.  

● Exploring opportunities to cooperate with neighboring organizations and ecumenical efforts within 
the East Side of St. Paul.   

Leadership: Pastor; Pastoral Associate for Pastoral Care; Pastoral Associate for Faith formation; Social 

Justice and Caring Committee; Volunteer Leaders. 

Next week’s bulletin insert: Focus Area 7 – Communication 





Available to order as a brochure in either English or Spanish. 
Order this and other Respect Life materials at 
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